
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

2022-2023 Academic Year 



  

WELCOME 

Dear Robinson Families, 

  

On behalf of our faculty and staff, we hope you enjoyed a restful and relaxing summer. Here at 

Robinson, we are thrilled to begin a wonderful new year filled with many opportunities for growth, 

learning, and cherished memories for all.  

The staff and I worked eagerly throughout the summer to ensure that our students receive an 

education that supports and empowers them as they strive to reach their full potential. Our hard-

working maintenance team has spent the entire summer thoroughly preparing the facilities for 

the arrival of our students, staff, and families. The environment in which our students learn and 

thrive is an important aspect of working towards our objective. The renovations and updates to 

our campus and learning spaces will reflect our ongoing commitment to offering facilities that 

drive our 21st-century educational programs.  

We continually reflect on the feedback received from every member of our community, work to 

align our approaches to current trends and best practices in education and anticipate the needs 

of our future students and families. The improvements you will see to our campus go hand in hand 

with innovations to our academic programs and structures. As a school, we have long understood 

and valued the learning opportunities that arise from an interconnected educational program, 

and the coming school year will see continued focus on interdisciplinary teaching and learning as 

a core of a Robinson education. We are excited to share that the academic leadership team, 

comprised of the Academic Dean, Director of Interdisciplinary Studies, and Program Leads, will 

ƎǳƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 

opportunities across subject areas. Our three pilar programs ς (1) STEM, (2) Arts, Media, & 

Languages, and (3) Global Learning, Entrepreneurship, Wellness & Sustainability ς will unite 

learning vertically and horizontally across disciplines and grade levels, prompt students to create 

and innovate, embed opportunities for leadership and service, ensure students understand and 

embrace their role as citizens of a diverse, multicultural community, and allow each individual to 

achieve highly successful outcomes as they Think. Communicate. Connect. Act. for a better 

world. We are at the outset of this work and thrilled about what the coming years will bring for 

our students and school.  

  



 

The school leaders you will meet in our Division Head Offices will look a bit different this year as well. 

We are very excited to share the following changes to our team: 

¶ Janice González will serve as our Early Childhood Program Division Head, leading our Toddler 
to Kindergarten levels.  

¶ Bradly Rivera will serve as our Elementary School Division Head, leading 1st to 6th grades.  
¶ Luis Fortes will serve as our Middle & Upper School Division Head, leading 7th to 12th grades.  
¶ Mari Tere Larrieu will continue to serve the Pathways Program at Robinson at the elementary, 

middle, and upper school levels.  
¶ Enid Camacho will work closely with Thomas Novak, Academic Dean, in her role as newly 

appointed Director of Interdisciplinary Studies.  
¶ Jessica Román and Bradly Rivera join the Academic Team in their work with the Arts, Media & 

Languages program and STEM programs.  
  

While this year will present some new horizons for the school, our commitment to each student and 

family remains steadfast. Let us begin this school year the same way we do every day with our 

students, grounded in the mission of Robinson School ς Academic excellence, Christian values, 

Respect, and Dignity for all. We are a joyous and caring community with the common goals of 

nurturing responsible students and promoting high-level learning and self-discovery. 

Each member of our community has an important role to play in the present and future of our beloved 

Robinson. I am excited to share the theme of the 2022-2023 school year ς You Matter! You are part 

of our amazing learning community. We welcome and value your positive energy and dedication to 

excellence in education and look forward to working with you and your children. All signs lead to 

another incredible and productive school year with all our families.  

Once again, we are proud and excited to launch the 2022-2023 school year with our incredibly 

talented and dedicated faculty and staff and your ongoing support and partnership! 

Please find some important notes and reminders about the start of the school year. Thank you in 

advance for your attention to the many details shared in this communication. 

Wishing you a productive and inspiring year.  

 

Warmest regards, 

Cindy Ogg 

 

 



 

ESSENTIAL INFORMATION FOR THE START OF THE 2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR  
  

IMPORTANT DATES  
   

¶ July 15:  Student Device Configuration Form due (Grades 4th ς 12th)  

(Refer to the BYOD e-mail) 

¶ July 26: Offices and Support Staff return to campus 

¶ July 28 ς 29: New Faculty and Staff Orientation 

¶ August 1ς 9: All Staff In-service days 

¶ August 3:  All 7th grade Parents and New Parent Orientation (please refer to invitation)  

¶ August 9:  Student Orientation - All 7th Grade students and new students in grades  

8th ς 12th only (Refer to MS and US Division Head mailing) 

¶ August 10:  First Day of School ς Middle and Upper School (Grades 7th -12th) (Day 1 of Cycle) 

¶ August 11:  First Day of School ς Preschool & Elementary (PPK-6th) (Day 2 of Cycle) 

¶ August 19:  Welcome Back Evening for all grade levels. Early dismissal for students  

   (Invitation to follow) 

¶ August 25: New Parents Reception (Invitation to follow) 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Important Dates 



s 

Campus Arrival and Dismissal Procedure 
 
Arrival Times ς Campus opens at 7:00 AM for student arrival. Preschool and Elementary students who arrive 

before homeroom are required to report to Cuido. Middle and Upper School students must report to the 

Secondary School Library.   

Grade Level 
Homeroom 

starts 
GATE 

Dismissal 
Time 

GATE Late Arrival 

Preschool  
(PPK-Kinder) 

8:00 AM 
 

Vehicle 

Placid Court St. 
 

Pedestrian 

Tossa del Mar St. 

2:30 PM Vehicle 

Placid Court St. 
 

Pedestrian 

Tossa del Mar St. 

Late after: 8:00 AM. 
 
Must be escorted to 
reception to sign in. 

Lower ES 
(1st ς 3rd grade) 

7:45 AM 
 

Vehicle 

Placid Court St. 
 

Pedestrian 

Tossa del Mar St. 

2:45 PM Vehicle 

Placid Court St. 
 

Pedestrian 

Tossa del Mar St. 

Late after 7:45 AM 
 
Must use front gate entrance 
- Nairn St. - to obtain an 
admit slip from Reception 
before reporting to class.  

Upper ES 
(4th ς 6th grade) 

7:45 AM 
 

Vehicle 

Placid Court St. 
 

Pedestrian 

Tossa del Mar St. 

2:45 PM Vehicle & Pedestrian 
Nairn St. 

 

Late after 7:45 AM 
 
Must use front gate entrance 
- Nairn St. - to obtain an 
admit slip from Reception 
before reporting to class. 

Middle School 
(7th ς 9th grade) 

7:45 AM 
 

Vehicle & Pedestrian 
Nairn St. 

 

2:25 PM Vehicle & Pedestrian 
Nairn St. 

 

Late after 7:45 AM 
 
Must use front gate entrance 
- Nairn St. - to obtain an 
admit slip from the Registrar 
office before reporting to 
class.  

Upper School 
(10th ς 12th grade) 

7:45 AM 
 

Vehicle & Pedestrian 
Nairn St. 

 

2:25 PM Vehicle & Pedestrian 
Nairn St. 

 

Late after 7:45 AM 
 
Must use front gate entrance 
- Nairn St. - to obtain an 
admit slip from the Registrar 
office before reporting to 
class. 

 

 Important  
¶ Kiss and Go Policy ς Parents are encouraged to follow the Kiss and Go Policy. Please have your child 

prepared to exit your car as quickly as possible. Have shoes, socks, etc. on prior to arriving near campus. 
This is critical in order to ensure our traffic moves and students arrive to class on time. 

¶ South Entrance gate (Placid Court St.) will close at 8:00 AM for the safety of our students and 
personnel. 

¶ Please drive safely. Avoid the use of cell phones while transiting on campus.  

¶ Thank you for respecting the instructions of local police and private school security officials. 

¶ No faculty/staff pedestrian exit and reentry allowed from 7:30 AM ς 8:15 AM. 
 
 
 
 
 

Campus Arrival & Attendance 



 

 Attendance  
 

All Robinson students are responsible for maintaining a consistent record of attendance in order to 
comply with expectations of the grade level. Students who miss school, for any reason, must 
monitor Canvas and communicate with teachers and Division Head Office to ensure they are 
complying with make-up of work and assessments. Any school absence should be accompanied by 
the appropriate written authorization from parent and/or physician, as required by the 
Student/Parent Handbook. !ǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǘƳƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀŘƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
tŀǊŜƴǘ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ IŀƴŘōƻƻƪ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀǾƻƛŘ ƴŜƎŀǘƛǾŜƭȅ ƛƳǇŀŎǘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ 
his or her ǇŜŜǊǎΩ academic program.  

 

 Non-Academic Community Activities, After School Program, and Athletics:   
 

Beginning in August 2022:  
¶ !ŦǘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎŀǊŜκ ά/ǳƛŘƻέ will begin August 15th   

o Robinson offers an After-school ŎŀǊŜκ ά/ǳƛŘƻέ program for students in grades PPK ς 6th. 
The program runs from 3:00 PM ς 5:30 PM. Parents interested in the program are 
required to enroll their child by filling out a form available in the Elementary School 
Office. Rates will be available on a weekly or monthly basis and will be 
billed by the Business Office and payable directly to the school.   

o ά/ǳƛŘƻέ Ƙŀǎ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƻƴ ŀ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŎƻƳŜ-first serve basis by written 
request.  

¶ Beyond The Bell will begin August 22nd (further information will be provided). 

¶ Tutoring will begin August 22nd. As always, tutoring services are available by arrangement 
between family and tutor at an additional cost. Tutoring is not a school sponsored service, 
but the Division Head Office is available to assist you in connecting with available 
teachers for any tutoring requests. Tutoring hours will run from 3:30-4:30 PM.  

¶ School Library Supervised Study Hours ς Will begin August 15th with hours from 3:00 ς 5:30 
PM.  

¶ Athletics will resume following the guidelines in place by the leagues in which the school 
participates. Athletics Protocols and Schedules will be shared by the Athletic Director prior 
to the start of season.   
 

 **Students who are not participating in the authorized afterschool activities are required to 
leave campus promptly at the conclusion of the school day. **  
 
 

 Cafeteria  
 

wƻōƛƴǎƻƴΩǎ ŎŀŦŜǘŜǊƛŀ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ тΥлл-7:40 AM for breakfast for interested students and 
parents. The cafeteria will close at 7:45 AM sharp. No parking is available on campus. Further 
information from Qualify Foods Inc. will be sent later. 
 
 
 

 
 

After School & Cafeteria 



 

 Student Technology  

All students in grades 4th ς 12th are required to bring their own device/laptop (BYOD) that meets 

Robinson School minimum requirements (see BYOD document).  All computers must be 

configured prior to the first day of school.  

For additional support, please contact the EdTechnology Team: 

¶ Vilmarie Torres, Educational Technology Coordinator ς vtorres@robinsonschool.net  

¶ Emmanuel Bonilla, IT Director ς ebonilla@robinsonschool.net  

 

 Cellphone  

Elementary and Middle School 

¶ Between arrival to school and dismissal, students must keep their cellular phones always 

powered off and in their bookbags or lockers, except as listed below. Cellular devices like 

smart watches will not be permitted during the school day and must be always powered 

off and in their school bags. 

¶ Students may not use any cellular devices in the hallways, between classes or take their 

cellular devices to the restrooms. This includes accessories such as headphones, ear buds, 

or other electronics. 

¶ Any student found not abiding by this policy will have their cellular device confiscated by 

the teacher or any school personnel and turned in to the Dean of Students office. Once 

confiscated, cellular devices will only be returned after the conclusion of the school day. 

¶ wŜǇŜŀǘŜŘ Ǿƛƻƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ōȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎ 

ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5Ŝŀƴ ƻŦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŘŜǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǾƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ 

ƻŦ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ LŦ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǳƴǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀōƛŘŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ 

ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5Ŝŀƴ ƻŦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ 

Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǎǳƭǘΦ 

¶ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ǳǎŜ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ƛƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 

ƻƴƭȅΦ !ƴȅ ǳǎŜ ŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜŜƳŜŘ ǳƴŀŎŎŜǇǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴŦƛǎŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 

ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾƛŎŜΦ 

¶ !ƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƻǊ ƭŜƎŀƭ ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ǘƻ 

Řƻ ǎƻ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘƛǾƛǎƛƻƴŀƭ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ !ƴȅ ǇƘƻƴŜ Ŏŀƭƭǎ ƻǊ ƳŜǎǎŀƎƛƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ǘƛƳŜǎΣ 

ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ Ƙŀƭƭǿŀȅ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜŜƳŜŘ ǳƴŀŎŎŜǇǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴŦƛǎŎŀǘƛƻƴ 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾƛŎŜΦ 

¶ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƻƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΦ 

  

 

 

Technology Use 

mailto:vtorres@robinsonschool.net
mailto:ebonilla@robinsonschool.net


  

 Cellphone  

Upper School 

/Ŝƭƭ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǳǎŜ ŀǘ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
ƻǊ ŦŀŎŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŀŎǘƛƻƴΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŜƭƭ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƻƴ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǊǳƭŜǎ 
ŀǇǇƭȅ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ тΥпр !a ŀƴŘ нΥнр taΦ 
 

¶ !ǎ ŀ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜΣ ¦ǇǇŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ƻƴƭȅ ǳǎŜ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭǳƴŎƘ 

ōǊŜŀƪ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǎƴŀŎƪΦ 

¶ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǘ ǳǎŜ ŀƴȅ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭƭǿŀȅǎΣ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ƻǊ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘǊƻƻƳǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƻǊƛŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƘŜŀŘǇƘƻƴŜǎΣ ŜŀǊ ōǳŘǎΣ 

ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎǎΦ 

¶ !ƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƴƻǘ ŀōƛŘƛƴƎ ōȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ŎƻƴŦƛǎŎŀǘŜŘ ōȅ 

ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇŜǊǎƻƴƴŜƭ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5Ŝŀƴ ƻŦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ 

¶ /ŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴƭȅ ōŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ 

¶ wŜǇŜŀǘŜŘ Ǿƛƻƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ōȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎ 

ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5Ŝŀƴ ƻŦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŘŜǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǾƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ 

ƻŦ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ LŦ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǳƴǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀōƛŘŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ 

ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5Ŝŀƴ ƻŦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ 

Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǎǳƭǘΦ 

¶ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ǳǎŜ ŎŜƭƭǳƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ƛƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 

ƻƴƭȅΦ !ƴȅ ǳǎŜ ŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜŜƳŜŘ ǳƴŀŎŎŜǇǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴŦƛǎŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 

ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾƛŎŜΦ 

¶ !ƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƻǊ ƭŜƎŀƭ ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ǘƻ 

Řƻ ǎƻ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘƛǾƛǎƛƻƴŀƭ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ !ƴȅ ǇƘƻƴŜ ŎŀƭƭǎΣ ƳŜǎǎŀƎƛƴƎΣ ƎŀƳƛƴƎΣ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǳǎŀƎŜ 

όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ƘŜŀŘǇƘƻƴŜǎύ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ǘƛƳŜǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ Ƙŀƭƭǿŀȅ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎΣ 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜŜƳŜŘ ǳƴŀŎŎŜǇǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴŦƛǎŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾƛŎŜΦ 

¶ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƻƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΦ 

 

  

 

 
 
 

 

  
 

  
  
 



 

 Lockers  

The Dean of Students Office oversees lockers and locker assignments. Please note that lockers 

are not student property and school officials have the right to open and inspect the locker at 

any time.  School authorities, for any reason, may conduct periodic locker inspections at any 

time, without notice, without student consent, and without a search warrant. Students should 

not have any expectation of privacy as to the locker or its content.  

Due to the material our lockers are made of, stickers or any other adhesive are prohibited, as 

well as writing on them. Students are expected to keep their lockers clean, organized, and free 

from damage and food at all times. 

Students in grades 6th ς 12th are expected to purchase their locks at the Division Office. Any lock 

not purchased at the school will be removed. Only school issued locks are authorized.  

 

Lost Items 

Students are encouraged to be responsible for his or her items. The school is not liable for the 

cost or replacement of any books or personal articles lost. Students are discouraged from 

bringing expensive items to school. All personal items and books must ōŜ ƪŜǇǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ 

locker or cubby.  

!ƭƭ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛǘŜƳǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƭŀōŜƭŜŘ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ Ŧǳƭƭ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŀƳŜΦ Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ 

avoid the accumulation of lost and found on campus, the following steps will be taken: 

1) The Dean of Students will collect lost/found items left on campus at the conclusion of 

each day. 

2) Any item not collected from school after one week from email notification will be donated 

or disposed of immediately. The School will not be liable for any items not collected within 

the allotted time.  

 

 Hallways  

Running is not permitted in the Halls. For safety and distancing, students and staff are expected 

to follow all traffic signage and markings throughout the campus.  

Bicycles, skates, scooters, and skateboards are prohibited in the halls or school grounds for 

safety. A designated area has been identified to store them while on campus (allowed for those 

students who walk to campus only). 
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 Student Parent Handbook 

The Handbook has been revised for this academic year 2022-2023 and will be available last week 

of July on the school website; please review the important information provided at home prior 

to the first day of school. Print, sign and return the Acknowledge Form on page 1 on or before 

Friday, August 12th.  (No digital signature accepted). 

Preschool and Elementary Students ς return to Homeroom Teacher 

 Middle and Upper Students ς return to Dean of Students  

 Student and Staff Identification (ID) 

Every student and staff member must get their School ID picture taken at the start of the school 

year. Photos will be taken by grade level on a schedule during the opening days of the school 

year. Seniors must take their picture wearing the official senior shirt. All other students must 

take ID picture in their official school uniform.  

 Payment and Billing 

Contactless payments to the school should be made via the Robinson School App. Any questions 

or concerns, please contact Ivonne Martin, Accounts Receivable, at imartin@robinsonschool.net 

for assistance.  

 Dress Code, Accessories, and Hair Color   
 

The Official School Uniform is always required while on campus. {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƘŀƛǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǿƻǊƴ 
neatly in a natural hair color, reflective of a professional learning environment. Failure to follow 
requirements in accordance with the Robinson School Handbook will result in the student being 
dismissed from class until the parent brings the required uniform. An unexcused absence will be 
recorded on file for any missed classes. Be aware that a uniform is assigned for safety measures.   
 

 Communications and Meetings with Teachers / Staff:  
¶ /ŀƴǾŀǎ [a{Σ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀǘƛƴƎ aƛŎǊƻǎƻŦǘ hŦŦƛŎŜ оср ǘƻƻƭǎΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ 
ƳŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΣ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƴƎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ information, and 
gradebooks. 

¶ The Robinson School App will serve as means of school-wide communications 
ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎΣ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎΣ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ƴŜŜŘǎΦ 
Please download the App to your device and enable push notifications to stay up to 
ŘŀǘŜΦ  

¶ Robinson School email continues to be the primary method to communicate directly with 
ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀŦŦΦ  

¶ aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎκǎǘŀŦŦ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ 
Office, and depending on the nature of the meeting may be conducted virtually using 
aƛŎǊƻǎƻŦǘ ¢ŜŀƳǎΦ 
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  GETTING READY! 

 Getting ready for the start of this school year! 

Parents 

¶ Provide routine and structure. 

o .ŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜǎ ōȅ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ Ǝƻ 

to bed early and waking up early.  

o Set aside time to have a conversation and ask questions and coach them along. 

¢ǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ά!ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘΚ 5ƻ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ prepared? Do 

ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΚέ  

o Establish a homework routine with your child and create a space that is inviting 

(avoid crowded or noisy areas) for your child to work at. 

¶ Ensure your child has his/her materials and books for the new academic year. 

¶ Have all your materials clearly labeled with complete name and grade level. 

¶ Your child must bring their own reusable water bottle. Water refill stations are located 

throughout the campus.  

¶ Review Handbook prior to first day of school and sign Handbook acknowledgement. 

¶ Review any applicable school COVID -19 safety protocols. 

¶ Communication is key. If you have questions, go to the right resource by contacting the 

school directly. 

Students  

¶ Begin to work on your morning and evening routines by going to bed early and waking up 

early.  

¶ Have your materials following the list assigned to your grade and come prepared to use 

your own materials. 

¶ Review the Handbook and any applicable COVID-19 safety protocols with your parents. 

¶ Bring your own water bottle daily.  

¶ Know who to go to if you have questions or concerns.   

¶ Come ready to start your new school year! 

 

  
  
 



 

Academic Program Pillars 

¶ Global Learning, Entrepreneurship, Wellness & Sustainability 

¶ STEM 

¶ Arts, Media, & Languages 

¶ Service and Leadership 

Organizational Structure 

 

Learning Modality  

Robinson will offer on-campus learning modality.  However, please note Robinson School may be 

required to adhere to all stipulations governing school opening and closings by the Puerto Rico 

Department of Health and governmental regulations.  

 

Academics 


